
From: Dennis Bergheim  
Sent: Friday, June 28, 2019 3:52 PM 
To: ron131517@gmail.com 
Cc: Tim Mahdiuk <tmahdiuk@county.stpaul.ab.ca> 
Subject: FW: 606 Sante Hills - Fire Call  
 

Hi Ron, We have reviewed your concerns regarding the invoice for the two fire 
calls that occurred on May 12th, and 18th, 2019. The first call on May 12th, 
dispatch was advised by a 911 caller that there was an unattended brush pile 
burning at your location and therefore the St. Paul fire department responded 
with 3 units and extinguished the fire with minimal challenge. 
The second call on May 18, 2019 an concerned citizen called 911 dispatch and 
once again St. Paul fire responded to you property. Earlier in the day the fire chief 
received a call from the RCMP indicating that they received a complaint on 
someone burning during a fire restriction that was put on due to the dry 
conditions. 
 
In regards to the invoice we submitted to you for payment the details include fees 
for no fire permit of 450.00 and charges for two responding fire units in both 
cases The actual full cost would of been 4,590.00 however we reduce these fees 
to 2,130.00 as we did not charge the hourly rate for all fire units that did respond. 
The hourly rate is 615.00 per unit. 
 
I would recommend if you have concerns on paying the amount of 2,130.00 you 
could submit a letter to County Council or attend the Council meeting scheduled 
for August 13, 2019. The contact person is Phyllis Corbiere E- mail 
pcorbiere@county.stpaul.ab.ca  
Ph 780-645-3301 Ext 203 
 
If you have any further questions, please contact us. 
 
 
Dennis Bergheim 
Acting Director of Community Services 
County of St. Paul No. 19 
5015 49 Avenue, St. Paul, AB  T0A 3A4 

 
P: 780-645-3301 ext. 204 
E: dbergheim@county.stpaul.ab.ca 
 
Our Mission – To create desirable rural experiences 
 
This message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it has been addressed and may contain 
information that is privileged and confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, 
distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If this communication has been received in error, 
respond immediately via telephone or return e-mail, and delete all copies of this material. 
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